
Minutes of Herring River Restoration Project Stakeholders Committee

Date:

November 7, 2005

Time:

10:00 a.m.

Location:
Wellfleet Council on Aging

Members Present:


David Flaherty, Mark Forest, Peter Watts, Barbara Boone, Peter Hall, Donald Liptack, Phil Brady, Steve Block (via telephone), Becky Rosenberg, Laura Runkel.

Regrets:
Mike Parlante, Gabrielle Sakolsky, Nancy Finley, Al Kraft.

Discussion of Conflict of Interest issues by Helen M. Wilson. Handouts, forms of disclosure and information shared.

Discussion of a possible joint meeting with the Technical Committee after the two meetings they have already scheduled.

Discussion of Wellfleet Harbor Conference the previous weekend. Gordon Peabody stated that there was no mention about the Herring River Restoration Project but some subjects were presented regarding important facets to the Restoration Project.

Peter H. stated that options are needed for the various plans that are to be presented. Discussion followed regarding how the plan for restoration may change resulting from feedback about water elevations, vegetation die-off, etc. Full restoration vs. different degrees of partial restoration was discussed. Laura stated that a starting point was needed. Peter H. agreed and stated that an artist’s view depicting all scenarios was available from the CCNS. Steve B. stated that the “worst case scenario” should be shown- the 10’ water elevation. Barbara stated that realistic, not hypothetical, scenarios should be shown- 6’, 7’, 8’ water elevations. Steve B. agreed that a proposal for modeling showing the 5’, 6’, 7’ impact on the Herring River should be submitted to the Technical Committee. Nancy F. and John Portnoy would review these and all questions submitted.

Discussion of CYCC and the #9 hole. Barbara stated that design engineers from the golf course feel that 4’ of fill may not be enough if the final water elevation is 6’.

Helen M. Wilson stated Mosquito Control and CCNS recommend sinuous design when re-ditching and removing sediment. She recommended seeing Hatche’s Harbor to see reduction of phragmites and its replacement by Spartina sp.
Becky R. inquired about insecticides and fertilizers proposed for use; what would their impact be? She also stated that a River Management Plan needs to be coordinated with the Harbor Management Plan. Mark F. agreed and also asked if previous insecticide/pesticide use has had negative impacts upon the system.

Discussion followed regarding an independent agency reviewing all pertinent data. All agreed that credibility would be enhanced after scrutiny by a third party agency. An EIS would be necessary for the project to go ahead.

Discussion of the Pole Dike area was that this would not be part of the Restoration Project. No data has been collected to support any scientific observations. Perhaps in a “Phase 2.”

Discussion followed of the Landfill area and any hydrological impacts on it.

Mark stated that an Operation and Maintenance contract should be in place regarding any adverse impacts on vegetation and the possible removal of the dead vegetation.

Discussion changed to the migration of freshwater habitats further inland because of brackish waters moving inland.

Peter H. stated that this project would affect positively the overall health of the Gulf of Maine and perhaps farther by improving the herring run as well as the Herring River’s health.

Laura reported that the questionnaire would be sent to the group of private property owners affected by the project. Discussion followed about further gleaning of information from the public to give any possible feedback.

Motion to adjourn at 12:10p.m. by Peter W., Barbara 2nd, unanimous.

Respectfully submitted,

David D. Flaherty Jr.

Herring River Project Stakeholder’s Committee Recording Secretary


